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Dear Caregivers and Community Members,

As Term 3 draws to a close, it ’s a fitting time to reflect on a busy and successful term fil led with
academic, cultural,  and sporting achievements. I  want to extend my gratitude to the wonderful
staff who made all  these events possible.

I  am excited to announce our School Captains for 2025: Samantha Hollis and Toby Allan, and
Vice Captains:  Elma Karizama and Cameron Lohse. I  am confident they will  inspire and lead
Taree High to even greater heights next year.  We will  announce the remainder of the Student
Representative Council at the Induction Assembly on Wednesday, 16 October.

This term, we also bid a heartfelt farewell to some longstanding staff .  Glen Bowman, our
dedicated Careers Adviser,  is retiring after many years of guiding students toward their goals.
Fiona Corcoran, our Drama teacher,  is moving to the Port Macquarie area, and Heidi Speers has
accepted a position at Camden Haven High School.  We thank them for their invaluable
contributions and wish them all  the best in their future endeavours.

At the same time, we warmly welcome Debbie Cougle, who will  join us as Head Teacher Mentor
in Term 4, coming to us from Great Lakes College. We are excited to have her on board and look
forward to her contributions to our school community.

Throughout the term, we’ve enjoyed a wide array of exciting events.  Highlights include our
participation in the Manning Combined Schools NAIDOC Day, Spirit Day, the HSC Drama
Showcase, the Triple M Concert,  and the Year 11 Snow Excursion. We also marked R U OK? Week,
CareerQuip, Luminosity,  and several other curriculum and class-related excursions. These events
enriched our students'  learning and helped build camaraderie and lasting memories.  Thank you
to all  staff who worked tirelessly to organise these opportunities.  Check out our Facebook Page
for all  the celebrations https://www.facebook.com/tareehighschool.

Our Year 12 students have reached the end of their school journey, and what a journey it has
been! From their early days as Year 7 students to now, they have shown resilience, adaptability,
and determination, especially during challenging times. The Year 12 Presentation Evening was a
wonderful assembly that highlighted the hard work, dedication, and resilience demonstrated by
this cohort throughout their final year at Taree High School.  Special thanks to Mrs Fuller,  Mr
Collier,  and Mr Hunt for their support of our Year 12s over the years.  As we head into Term 4, our
focus will  be on supporting Year 12 through their exams. The HSC exams begin on 15 October,
and we wish Year 12 all  the best.  Mrs Hofmeier will  return to Taree High School as our HSC
Presiding Officer and work closely with Year 12 to ensure everything runs smoothly.  I  encourage
all students to use the holiday period wisely,  prepare thoroughly,  and reach out to their
teachers for assistance where needed. You’ve got this,  Year 12 – the finish line is in sight!

Thank you once again for your ongoing support of Taree High School.  I  look forward to another
exciting chapter in Term 4 and seeing what we will  accomplish together.

Yours in learning,

Nigel Reece
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EVENT CALENDAR TERM 4 2024

Week 1A
Monday 14th October

Term 4 Resume for all Staff and Students 

 Week 1A-4B
Year 12 HSC 

Wednesday 16th October - Friday 8th November 

Week 1A
Open Boys Cricket

Thursday 17th October 

Week 2B
Under 14s Boys Cricket 

Friday 25th October 

Week 3A 
Year 8 VALID 

Monday 28th October - Friday 8th November  

Week 3A
Year 7 & 10 Immunisation Catch-Up 

Thursday 31st October 

Week 4B 
Open Boys Basketball 

Tuesday 5th November 

Week 4B 
Australasian Under19s Futsal 

Thursday 7th - Monday 11th November  

Week 5A
Year 12 Formal 

Tuesday 12th November

Week 8B 
Year 6 into Year 7 Orientation Day 

Tuesday 3rd December 

Week 9A 
Presentation Night

Wednesday 11th December 

Week 10B 
Years 7 - 10 Semester 2 Reports Issued 

Tuesday 17th December 

Week 10B 
Last Day of 2024

Wednesday 18th December

SRC Report
As Term 3 draws to a close, we bid farewell to our
current SRC team. Elected in Term 4 last year, this
dedicated group of students has had an eventful year as
the voice of our student body. We’ve organised
numerous events aimed at promoting student wellbeing
and enhancing school life. Our SRC Instagram account
has become a key platform for increasing community
engagement, allowing us to connect directly with
students and address issues that matter to them.
Charity remains a cornerstone of our SRC efforts. This
year, with the support of Taree High students and staff,
we have raised hundreds of dollars for the Taree
Women’s Shelter and the Black Dog Institute Our
fundraising activities have included baking cakes,
hosting sausage sizzles, making lolly bags and we
certainly don’t mind a dress up! Additionally, we
collaborated with Mr. Reece and the PBL team on our
rewards system and had a blast at Spirit Day 2024.
The THS SRC, led by captains Ffion and Jayden, and
vice-captains Nithara and Ryder, have showcased
exceptional leadership, dedication, and school spirit at
various events. These include the Halogen Youth
Leadership Conference, ANZAC Day, Remembrance Day,
school carnivals, fundraising events, and assemblies.
We are incredibly proud of the leadership demonstrated
by all SRC members throughout 2023/24. Our heartfelt
thanks go to the staff and students at Taree High for
their unwavering support. We couldn’t have achieved
any of this without you!
Ms. Smithurst & Mrs. Van Kampen SRC Coordinators
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Congratulation
Class of 2024
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P r i n c i p a l ’ s  A w a r d  C i t a t i o n
T h r o u g h o u t  t h e i r  s c h o o l i n g  j o u r n e y ,  t h i s
s t u d e n t  h a s  c o n s i s t e n t l y  d e m o n s t r a t e d
r e s i l i e n c e ,  d e t e r m i n a t i o n ,  a n d  a  u n i q u e  a b i l i t y
t o  e m b r a c e  e v e r y  c h a l l e n g e .  S t a r t i n g  h i g h
s c h o o l  c a n  b e  a  d a u n t i n g  e x p e r i e n c e  f o r
a n y o n e ,  b u t  f o r  t h i s  s t u d e n t ,  i t  w a s  a n
e s p e c i a l l y  s i g n i f i c a n t  t r a n s i t i o n .  F r o m  t h e i r
f i r s t  t e n t a t i v e  s t e p s  i n t o  T a r e e  H i g h ,  w h e r e  t h e
u n c e r t a i n t i e s  o f  h i g h  s c h o o l  l i f e  s e e m e d
o v e r w h e l m i n g ,  t h e y  a p p r o a c h e d  e a c h  d a y  w i t h
q u i e t  s t r e n g t h .  
T h e y  h a v e  g r o w n  i n t o  a  s t u d e n t  w h o  d e e p l y
v a l u e s  l e a r n i n g ,  a s  s h o w n  b y  a  l o v e  f o r
l i t e r a t u r e  a n d  f a s c i n a t i o n  w i t h  w o r d s .  D e s p i t e
f a c i n g  d i f f i c u l t i e s  w i t h  n u m e r a c y  a n d  o t h e r
a c a d e m i c  a r e a s ,  t h e y  n e v e r  g a v e  u p .  W i t h  e a c h
c h a l l e n g e ,  t h e y  d i s p l a y e d  q u i e t  p e r s e v e r a n c e
a n d  a  s t r o n g  d e t e r m i n a t i o n  t o  s u c c e e d .
T h e i r  p r o g r e s s  i s  m e a s u r e d  n o t  j u s t  b y
a c a d e m i c  a c h i e v e m e n t s  b u t  b y  t h e  r e s i l i e n c e
s h o w n  i n  d a y - t o - d a y  a c t i o n s .  T h i s  s t u d e n t  i s
a t t e n t i v e ,  t h o u g h t f u l ,  a n d  p o s s e s s e s  a  s h a r p
m e m o r y  t h a t  o f t e n  s u r p r i s e s  t e a c h e r s ,
p a r t i c u l a r l y  w h e n  r e c a l l i n g  f a c t s  f r o m  l e s s o n s .  
I n  t h e i r  o w n  w a y ,  t h e y  h a v e  b u i l t  a  l e g a c y  o f
k i n d n e s s ,  c o n s i s t e n t l y  t r e a t i n g  p e e r s  a n d
t e a c h e r s  w i t h  r e s p e c t .  T h e i r  j o u r n e y  h a s  b e e n
s h a p e d  b y  a n  u n w a v e r i n g  c o m m i t m e n t  t o
i m p r o v e m e n t ,  w h e t h e r  t h r o u g h  r e a d i n g  o r
p r a c t i c a l  w o r k  i n  t h e  s c h o o l  g a r d e n .  W h e t h e r
n a v i g a t i n g  t h e  s o c i a l  w o r l d  o f  h i g h  s c h o o l  o r
m a s t e r i n g  n e w  s k i l l s  i n  t h e  c l a s s r o o m ,  t h e y
f a c e d  i t  a l l  w i t h  c o u r a g e .  
I t  i s  t h e s e  q u a l i t i e s  -  t h e i r  r e s i l i e n c e ,
d e t e r m i n a t i o n ,  a n d  g r o w t h  t h a t  I  h o n o u r  t o d a y .
I  a m  p r o u d  t o  p r e s e n t  m y  2 0 2 4  P r i n c i p a l ’ s
A w a r d  t o
J u n o  F i e l d h o u s e
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Wellbeing Team
New Student Support Officer- This term we welcomed a
new Student Support Officer, Tegan. Tegan comes to us all
the way from QLD with a wide range of experience in Youth
Mental Health, program delivery and student engagement.
Tegan has an infectious enthusiasm and passion for
supporting and empowering young people and a heart
dedicated to fostering positive mental health and
wellbeing. Tegan is excited to bring her fresh perspective
and energy to the Taree High Community. 
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Wellbeing Team
We welcomed Student Support Officer (SSO) Christy

Summerville back to the Wellbeing Team at the start of
this term. Christy has been an integral part of the

Wellbeing Team for some time, and we are looking forward
collaborating with her across the awesome programs and
activities that the Wellbeing Team facilitate. There have

been some excited students around the school, the
Wellbeing team share that excitement, as Christy is a

great SSO who supports our students with empathy and
understanding.

 
Term 3 has certainly been a busy period for Taree High

students and staff. The term started with the annual
Luminosity Youth Summit, this was another amazing

event and the students that attended, experienced an
actioned packed two days of Possibilities and Purpose.

 
The G.O.A.T challenge ended strongly, with Year 10 taking

out the honours in the slide hockey challenge. Term 4
activities will include touch football, basketball, and a
special challenge, stay tuned for more information on

what that will be.
 

Consent Labs delivered a variety of educational talks to
years 7 to 10 during this term, this was an opportunity for

students to gain an understanding of some important
topics in a fun and interactive way.

 
During Week 8, 9 & 10 our Year 9 students attended the

Youth Aware Mental Health (YAM) program, another great
program that enables students to develop an

understanding of mental health and social interactions.
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Congratulations to our Year 12 Drama students for successfully completing their HSC Practical
Examinations in Week 7! Their diligence and talent shone through as they delivered their outstanding Group
Performance and Individual Projects to the HSC Markers from NESA, making their teacher and school
incredibly proud. 

Our Year 10 and 11 Drama students also played a vital role, not only as an enthusiastic audience but as
technical crew, ensuring the event ran seamlessly. This unique opportunity allowed them to gain valuable
insights into the HSC Drama Examination process and witness some truly remarkable performances.
The photos accompanying this article are from the HSC Drama Showcase evening held in Week 4, just
before the Trial Examinations. Thank you to everyone involved for making this a memorable event!

Before the term ends, selected students will be attending the Theatrebites excursion at The Glasshouse in
Port Macquarie. Our graduating cohort will be showcasing some of their HSC works, with other Drama
students joining as audience to support and enjoy the performances.

In the junior years, students have been studying Realism and working through Stanislavski’s acting
techniques to portray authentic emotions on stage. Bring on Term 4 and the consolidation of the year’s
learning, culminating in some wonderful end-of-year class performances.

For me personally, these past six years at Taree High School have been both huge and incredibly fulfilling.
We've navigated our way through significant events—fires, floods, and COVID—yet amidst these challenges,
our Drama students have consistently demonstrated resilience and enthusiasm. They've honed their
collaborative and on-stage skills, embodied diverse characters, and deepened their appreciation for live
performance. I'm deeply grateful to everyone who has been part of my journey here at Taree High School,
especially the outstanding Creative and Performing Arts faculty.

Ms Corcoran

Creative and Performing Arts
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Onstage Nomination
Massive congratulations to Gabe Langley in Year 12 Drama who received an OnStage nomination for her
Individual Performance entitled, “Falling (And Not Getting Up).” OnStage is a prestigious showcase of
exemplary HSC Drama projects which is held down in Sydney each year. Well done Gabe, we are so happy
for you!

Creative and Performing Arts
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Year 12 Visual Arts
Year 12 Visual Arts have completed another year of successful Bodies of Work. This

was the year that has had the most diversity - from painting, drawing, sculpture,
ceramics to textiles and animation. They have worked extremely hard for the last 12

months on their selected artworks to have achieved excellent outcomes. All
students are to be congratulated on their diligence and efforts and I wish them all
the very best for the future. They will  be very missed as a class group - Mrs Pellew

Year 10 Visual Arts
Year 10 Visual Arts have been working very hard on the Great Masterpieces,

appropriating famous artworks from history and making them 3-dimensional.  Many
students showcased their talents and Taree High may have the next Vincent Van

Gogh! The new unit Street art is just about to launch so watch Taree High's space -
as you never know what may pop up!

Year 7 Visual Arts
Year 7 have been studiously working at developing skills in the techniques of mixed

media painting producing self-portraits.  They have learnt a lot about each other
through the process and their art skills are improving every day.

Its been a busy start to Semester 2 for all  Year groups and we look forward to seeing
many more interesting projects in Term 4 to finish up 2024!

Creative and Performing Arts
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TRIPLE
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Library News

The library is a versatile and flexible

place of learning! THis term we have

been deathly quiet while hosting HSC

Trial exams, and than crazy loud hosting

SPIRIT day event. Check out the SPIRIT

day dancing!

Book Week Trivia was a hit

and the first place prize bag

of chocolates was kindly

shared around by the

students 

Library Scavenger h
unt f

or G
OAT points

was popular a
t lu

nch tim
e. 
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On Tuesday 3rd September was a great day to take our science lesson outside!
Year 7 students measured their leg power as a part of our Human Body unit of
study. Shoutout to Mr Fryatt and to Olivia for being our official photographer!
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On the 18th of August,  Sunday morning, a bright eyed and bushy tailed group of
students departed Taree bound for the snow. There was plenty of excitement and

anticipation for the trip but soon they were all  snoozing and vaguely observing the
outside environment change into alpine ruggedness.

We arrived and got acquainted with our new surroundings, gathered ski  and boarding
equipment and prepped for the next day on the snow.

Our first two days on snow were blue skies and light winds with good snow conditions
for learning. These two days lay a foundation of skills that would allow many of our
students to build the confidence and capabilities to explore other areas of the ski

field.
Days three and four were more l ike the cold alpine weather one might expect when
visiting the ski  f ields. This was a l ittle more challenging for students with the cold

weather presenting a resil ience challenge that I  am happy to say our students rose to.
We were blessed to witness snow fall ing an experience I  hope for every group that

attends the trip.
It has been a great pleasure to take these students away and witness the camaraderie

they share, will ingness to help and support each other and our staff.
I  would also l ike to thank the SAS staff who helped with the organisation of the

excursion and the accompanying staff who took time away from their families and
daily responsibil ities to support,  nurture and develop skills and confidence of the

students attending the excursion.
Well done to all  and bring on 2025.

8 Albert Street, Taree NSW 2430 I T 02 65521166 I F 02 65512017 I taree-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Year 11 Snow Trip 2024



Biluun (Stingray) 

The Biluun Visual Arts class have been learning about printmaking techniques, specifically
lino printing. They have designed, cut and print their own works with excellent outcomes. In
HSIE they have focused on Ancient Egypt, researching the lives of the Pharaohs and the
religious practices of their ancient society. And lastly in English the Biluun class have
climbed their way to the top of the Accelerated Reading Program competition! This has
been run by our Teacher Librarian Mrs Gillis, and the program encourages independent
reading practice and the love of reading. The students have navigated the library catalogue
to read selected books which they are quizzed on to gain points for the class to win a hot
chip party at the end of term 3. Keep up the good work Biluun.
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NETBALL REPORT 

On Thursday, 22nd August,  the U15 girls netball team travelled to
Gloucester for a day of competitive matches. The team started strong,
securing a solid victory against Wingham. Despite their early success,

the girls faced tough competition in their subsequent games,
resulting in losses to Forster,  Tuncurry,  Gloucester,  and Chatham.

Throughout the day, the team exhibited excellent behaviour,
showcasing a wide range of skills and unwavering determination in

every match. Their sportsmanship and teamwork were commendable,
reflecting their commitment to the game.

A special thanks goes to Katie for her outstanding effort in umpiring
the matches. Her contribution was greatly appreciated and added to

the success of the day's events.

F U T S A L  R E P O R T

NNSW Champion  o f  Champions  Schoo l  F
utsa l

T i t l e s

Date :  3
1 / 7 /24  (Wk  2  T3 )

Venue :  S
por tz  Cent ra l  S

tad ium,  C
o f f s  H

arbour

Taree  H
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ca l  t

i t l e s  in
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i ed  f rom w
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ann ing

Schoo l  F
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 a t  I r
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Stad ium in
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The  boys  represented  Taree  H
igh  in

 g reat

fash ion  w
i th  m

ul t ip le  comments  f rom the

organ i se r s  and  others  fo r  the i r  respect fu l

behav iour  and  enthus iasm on  and  o f f  the

cour t .

The  team w
on  3  o f  the i r  4  games  w

hich  w
as

enough  to  c la im
 the  t i t l e ! !  U

19  Boys  2024

Nor thern  N
SW Champions ! !

Th i s  a l so  qua l i f
i ed  the  boys  to  represent

Taree  H
igh  in

 Br i sbane  in
 N

ovember  fo r  the

Aust ra las ian  Champion  o f  Champions  T i t l e s !

Congratu la t ions  boys !  A
 fantas t i c  e f fo r t !
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oa l  S

core r  w
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umphrey

fo l lo
wed  by  a  t i e  between  Ben  R

ob inson  &

Ju l ia
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o t s  o f  rea l l y
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Team L i s t :

U 19s  Boys :  C
onnor  H

umphrey ,  B
en  W

al la
ce ,

Ben  R
ob inson ,  C

onnor  N
ea l ,  T

homas

Kennewel l ,  
Luke  Croker ,  J

u l i a
n  Jackson ,

F razer  M
er r i ck  and  Leo  A

l la
n  (Goa lkeeper ) .

 

Ve ry  im
press i ve  boys ! !

Mr  J .  K
e l l y

Teacher /Coach/Manager
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TERM 1 SPORTS REPORTS CONT, 

Athletics.  

Congratulations to our students who participated in

the CHS State Athletics carnival held across

Wednesday to Friday last week. 

You should all  b
e im

mensely proud of your

performances. 

Lachlan Murray of Year 12 had yet another

outstanding performance in discus placing second

with a PB of 51.20m. He also placed 5th in shot put.  

Georgia Murray placing 4th my a narrow margin and

also throwing a PB of 11 .22m 

Blake Murray - threw a PB in discus but narrowly

missed the finals cut.  

Lachlan Keen placed 9th with personal best throw.

Also narrowly missing finals.

Again a massive congratulations to all  p
articipants

and their achievements. Throwing Personal Bests at

highest levels of competition is a special

achievement in itself .
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